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Madagascar Report 

In March of this year, the 

Romans Project welcomed 

Mamy Rasolofondrainibe, as 

the new National Facilitator for 

Madagascar. In just the first 

month as Facilitator, Mamy had 

the opportunity to share about 

the Romans Project with 

pastors and church leaders at 

several churches, with 

missionaries in training, and 

with seminary students. Most 

who heard accepted the 

Romans Challenge and have 

already started the reading. In 

total, seventy new challengers 

have begun the reading of 

Romans since Madagascar 

opened in March. 

 

Mamy had this to say about his 

experience so far, “From these 

first experiences of sharing the 

RP with pastors and leaders, I’m 

very encouraged by the fact  

 

that they are very interested in  

the reading after understanding 

its benefits, even though 

reading and writing are hard 

tasks to achieve for Malagasy 

people due to the oral culture 

we are in. However, while it 

seems that it is easy for me to 

challenge them, I understand 

that it is the Holy Spirit moving 

in them. Most of them are 

already in between their 4th to 

18th times of reading now, 

since the beginning of April.” 

 

One church leader, Haingo 

Andriamirado, gave his 

testimony after completing the 

reading, saying that reading 

Romans 20 times changed his 

life, and his tight relationship 

with God has been restored. He 

decided to keep reading and 

has now read Romans 24 times.  

 

Mamy has more scheduled 

opportunities in May to present 

the Romans Project. He is also 

looking forward to hosting Ken 

Onywoki, RP Africa National 

Director, and Gary Dozier, RP 

Director of Ministry, in 

Madagascar for a conference 

June 22-25. Three hundred 

pastors and leaders have been 

invited to come hear them 

present the Romans Project. 

 

Please pray for Mamy and this 

newly opened country, for the 

Holy Spirit to continue to move 

in pastors and church leaders to 

accept the Challenge. Pray also 

for all the preparations for the 

conference in June. 
 

Unreported Countries 

There are several countries 

where the Romans Project is 

advancing and making an 

impact in the lives of pastors 

and their congregations, but for 

security reasons we are unable 

to include their reports in our 

monthly newsletters. Doing so 

could jeopardize the lives of the 

Facilitators and potentially 

hinder the continuance of the 

RP ministry in these countries.   

Please join in prayer for the 

Lord’s protection over the 

Facilitators, their congregations, 

and their families as they share 

the RP in these difficult and 

often dangerous places. Pray 

that the Lord will allow the 

Romans Project to continue  

to grow, and for lives to  

be changed. 

Mamy Rasolofondrainibe,  

Madagascar National Facilitator 


